Liberal Studies Committee Meeting Minutes
February 16, 2006

Present: M. Sadler, Y. Asamoah, B.G.Wilson, T. Wacker, J. Coccarelli, F. Slack, P. Barnacle, 
C. Young
Excused:  S. Deustchlander, C. Zoni, N. Austin, J. Myers
On a Young/Wilson motion, approved the minutes of 2-9-06.

Sadler announced that the Middle States Self –Study document is available for reading and that the site visit will occur from March 19-22. 
Reviewed the revised Type I writing proposal from Dr. Stanford Mukasa, JRNL 344 Issues and Problems.  There was general satisfaction that the revision addressed the concerns raised at the 1-26 meeting. The proposer will be invited to the next committee meeting and is asked to consider the following recommendations: (1) the revision process as stated in the proposal does not seem to meet the criteria for writing intensive courses (the feedback from the instructor seems to be limited to the oral presentation of their paper, rather than an actual draft of the paper), (2) the proposal doesn’t include grading criteria for the writing assignments (this is identified on the bottom of the cover sheet as a necessary component of a writing proposal), (3) there was some concern with the use of the word “about” in referring to assignment expectations, i.e. about 10 pages and about 5 pages; students prefer to know exactly what the expectations are for a writing assignment, so if you have a range in mind, it might be helpful to state such i.e. 8-10 pages or 4-5 pages depending on what you expect from students.  The committee expressed concern about this proposal being approved for Type I status and suggested granting Type III approval for this specific course with specific instructor. 
The group worked on revisions to the mission statement. Caroll Young agreed to work on the draft between now and the next meeting. Any comments or suggestions can be forwarded to her. 
The mission of the (name inserted) program at IUP is to provide students with an education that enables them to: understand the foundations of knowledge and inquiry about nature, culture and society; master skills of analysis and expression; cultivate a respect for truth; recognize the importance of historical and cultural context; show a sensitivity to global and cross-cultural perspectives; and explore connections among formal learning, ethics, citizenship, and service to our communities (AAC&U, 1998).

The meeting adjourned at 4:20 p.m. on a Coccarelli/Asamoah motion.
